
Don’t ever assume…

Read more patient safety bulletins at: rcpath.org/patient-safety-bulletins

What happened and what were the issues/implications?
A trainee and consultant were reviewing a case of a biopsy specimen. It appeared to be a high-grade poorly differentiated tumour, which 
was typical of the location where the biopsy had been taken. Both the trainee and consultant had seen many such examples before. 
Immunohistochemistry was felt to be unnecessary in this case and would not be of any particular value since there were no obvious 
questions associated with it. The diagnosis was therefore reported.

However, a lymph node from this patient had also been biopsied and had been reviewed by another pathologist. Immunohistochemistry 
confirmed that the diagnosis was in fact a metastatic malignant melanoma. This information (regarding the past medical history and 
additional lymph node biopsy) had not been stated on the request form. 

The original biopsy was then re-reviewed and subsequent immunohistochemistry confirmed that this was also malignant melanoma. 

What actions were taken?
This error was identified early enough to ensure that the patient was not affected. The correct diagnosis was communicated to the clinicians 
and they were able to proceed with the appropriate management for such a scenario. 

The extensive experience of the pathologist drove their decision to make the original diagnosis without confirming with 
immunohistochemistry or considering other differentials for a poorly differentiated tumour in this location. A pathologist needs to trust their 
opinion and have the self-confidence necessary to make a diagnosis, but also needs to remember that there are other possibilities. Although 
a tumour may appear to show the expected appearance, it is always worth checking and confirming. 

What did you learn?
A pathologist should always seek to confirm the diagnosis that they suspect, and consider malignant melanoma in the differential diagnosis 
of a poorly differentiated tumour. It is one of the big mimickers in pathology; don’t get caught out! It also highlights the need for a guideline 
as to how to work up and report poorly differentiated tumours. This guideline could include a ‘checking procedure’; for example, review of 
the case by a second consultant before it is finally reported.

How was the learning shared?
The case was placed in the ‘interesting cases’ section for trainees to review.
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